
Apache Wells Newsletter 
October 1, 2014 Issue 156 

 
HOA Meetings 

Board Meeting, Thursday, October 2, 8:00a.m., in the Hopi Room of the Administration Building. 
General Meeting, Tuesday, October 14, 7:00p.m., in the Maricopa Room.  
 

Roundup 
The October issue of the Roundup will be available for you to pick up Thursday or Friday this week 
at the office, library and by the gazebo.  The November  issue will be delivered to homes.   
October 10 is the deadline for any articles to be included in the November issue.  

 
Flu Shots 

October 16, 1:00-4:00p.m., in the Navajo Room.  Arm yourself with a Walgreens flu shot so you can 
stay healthy.  Cost: most insurances will be accepted; no out-of-pocket cost for Medicare B.   
No appointment necessary. 
 

Trash at Recycle Dumpsters 
If you need to use the open trash dumpsters at the Recycle area for broken tree branches, etc., 
please cut them down so they fit completely inside the container and not hang over the edges.  
Please use  only after the one at your house is full.  To dispose of appliances or hot water heaters, 
call the HOA office to schedule a pick-up.  
 

Library News 
The book “Merle’s Door” by Ted Kerasote was borrowed without signing it out.  If you have it, 
please return it as it was not intended to be donated to the Library and needs to be returned to the 
owner.  The DVD movie “Patch Adams” with Robin Williams was not signed out and needs to be 
returned so others may borrow it.  Thank you for your attention to these items. 

 
In Memoriam 

Robert Lewis passed away in April. 
John Hayen passed away April 25. 
Henry Skorheim passed away (no date). 
Henry (Hank) Schnider passed away May 9. 
Norma Brooke passed away May 15. 
Frederick Hopper passed away June 13. 
Bert Johnson, husband of Sandra, passed away July 6. 
Joy Parrott passed away July 7. 
Al Axton, passed away July 25, in Colorado where he was born, raised, worked and ranched.  He 
and his wife Kathy spent 12 winters in their home on 56th Street. 
Roma Clark passed away July 26. 
Carol Williams passed away August 1. 
Joseph (Joe) King, husband of Clara, passed away September 9. 
Marge Benshoof, former resident and mother of Carol Story, passed away September 15, in 
North Dakota at 98 years of age.  
Grace Cunningham passed away on September 21. 
Jim Freeman, former resident and husband of Betsy, passed away September 28.  A Celebration 
of Life is being planned in Bellingham, Washington in the spring of 2015.  Mailing address for 
cards and condolences is:  Betsy Freeman, 906 11th Street, #3, Bellingham, WA  98225. 
 


